

State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Jim Doyle, Governor Scott Hassett, Secretary Lloyd L. Eagan, Regional Director South Central Region Headquarters 3911 Fish Hatchery Road Fitchburg, Wisconsin 53711-5397 Telephone 608-275-3268 FAX 608-275-3338 TTY Access via relay -711

October 11, 2006

Mark Meunier
Madison-Kipp Corp.
Post Office Box 3037
Madison, WI 53704-5700

Dear Mr. Meunier:

Thank you for sharing the information about Madison-Kipp's plans for the future in Sun Prairie and Madison in your letter of September 22, 2006. You informed me that your company is exploring migration plans to reconfigure equipment and operations between the Madison and Sun Prairie locations. You also mention you intend to have a final decision on the scope of these plans in the fall-winter scason, depending on the decisions reached by the Sun Prairie Business Park and City Council.

As you know, we have received significant comments expressing citizen interest in issuing the operation permit renewal for your Madison source in a timely manner. From our conversations, you have told me that the decision from the City of Sun Prairie should take place in mid-November. Based on this, we expect you to provide an update by the end of November, 2006, on your expected course of action. We would appreciate receiving a revised operation permit renewal application for your Madison operations, along with the construction permit application for the Sun Prairie project, so we can proceed with the review of both projects in a timely manner. Please let me know if you would like to again meet with staff to discuss permit applications for either project.

If you have questions, please call at 273-5603.

Sincerely,

Thomas Pauchar

Air Management Program Supervisor

cc:

Biren Patel, Brad Pyle - SCR

Permits - AM/7

